
Our Week In Reception 
Friday 29th April 2022 

N E W H A L L 
Carrying on with our topic ‘..And away we go’ this week we have been leaning about air transport.  

We have been learning about hot air balloons and conducted a science experiment on how they fly. We used a hairdryer to blow air into the bag and let go 

once it was full. When the air was hot it floated up a little bit, when it was cold it went down. We looked at some videos of hot air balloons and learnt that the hot 

air makes them rise. There are gas cylinders that light a fire to help the hot air balloon have all the hot air it needs to float in the sky. How fascinating! The children 

all wrote about the experiment and the results we found!   

In maths we have been ordering numbers to 20 and have been focusing on how we write numbers above 10. The children have really understood the concepts 

of having 10’s and 1’s. They have really enjoyed playing ordering games where we mix up the numbers and they need to reorder the numbers.  

Next week we have Polling Day on Thursday so the school will be shut for children. We will upload homework onto teams for this day. As we have been learning 

about maps in our topic, we would like the children to draw a map of their journey to school, to the park or a map of somewhere they have visited and describe 

what is on the map. There will be more information on Teams to follow!  

On the next page please find our knowledge organiser for this topic. This is an overview of what we will be learning about this half term.  

Have a great weekend! The Reception Team—Miss Gooch, Miss Maddams, Mrs Mathews and Miss Barker.  

Home learning task. 

Can you write numbers forwards 1-20 and backwards 20-1? Have a go at counting stairs/steps, how many can you count? Try counting backwards this time!  

Reminders:  

• Please ensure your child’s shoes are named. We 

have had a few confusions after wearing wellies for 

the mud kitchen this week with mixed up school 

shoes!  

• Please check the ingredients for your child’s sun 

cream if you are sending it into school for nuts. For 

more information see Mrs Browning’s email from ear-

lier on in the week.  








